From: PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk [mailto:PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk] 
Sent: 10 November 2013 20:03
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 13/01295/F
Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 8:03 PM on 10 Nov 2013 from Ms Jane Gallick.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Swalcliffe Park Equestrian Grange Lane Swalcliffe Banbury OX15 5EX 

	Proposal:
	Part retrospective change of use of land at Grange Farm for equestrian training and competition purposes and construction of two all-weather sand arenas, together with associated access improvements, vehicle parking and site landscaping 

	Case Officer:
	Bob Neville 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Ms Jane Gallick

	Email:
	

	Address:
	2 Brick Row, Swalcliffe, Oxfordshire OX15 5ER


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	We note that whilst the Swalcliffe Equestrian business is already having an impact on local residents in terms of noise and traffic, we are concerned that the current plans might increase this very substantially. The extra 40 days requested in the planning will bring in high numbers of vehicles (horse lorries and horse boxes for competitors, large vehicles for suppliers and vehicles for course officials and safety personnel plus any audiences on the days, and no doubt caravans for overnight / multi day events). We anticipate that this could impact the village on 40 out of 52 weekends when the levels of traffic and noise will be unwelcome and could overwhelm the small village. The additional 28 days would make this much worse. The traffic and the noise from all these people travelling to and from the events and then at the events cause us concern. Swalcliffe is a small village of 90 homes. To introduce regular 50 – 150 horse lorries, plus 100 or more additional vehicles on the very minor roads on a day every week will be detrimental to the life of the village community. This traffic load on event days could be many times the current traffic count on Park Lane and Grange Lane that passes through and by our village. These roads are single lane without passing places. They are already difficult for local motoring if you meet another vehicle. With the traffic increase of such a large scale the roads and the village may be severely affected. The noise on the day from the events to date has caused concern depending on the wind direction and the volume that the organisers use each time. This would need to have some restriction (in terms of volume and duration per day) if there were to be more than the current numbers of events so that the village can enjoy the current normal peace and quiet. The proposed development would constitute a major change in the use and appearance of a large piece of land and, along with the associated increase in event activity, might be in danger of being out of scale for the village as a whole and particularly for the residents of Park Lane and the other houses in the vicinity. 


